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Summary of outcome

All early years providers must meet the legal requirements in the 'Statutory framework for 
the early years foundation stage', which you can find at 
www.gov.uk/government/publications/early-years-foundation-stage-framework--2. If we 
find that a provider is not meeting the requirements, we can take action to ensure they put 
matters right.  

   

We visited the provider on the 04 September 2019 to check their compliance with the 
Welfare Requirement Notices that were set at their inspection on the 08 July 2019.  

   

At the monitoring visit, we found that the provider has taken appropriate action to ensure 
that children are supervised at all times, especially when using the toilet facilities. 
Management has improved the induction processes for new and existing staff, to ensure 
they are all clear about the Prevent duty and their responsibilities to protect children from 
radicalisation and extreme views. Improved strategies for staff to manage children's 
behaviour means that children are calmer and understand staff's expectations. Although in 
the early stages, a key-person system has been set up to enable staff to form positive 
working partnerships with the children, parents and the school, so that they can respond to 
each child's individual needs promptly.  

   

We are satisfied with the action the provider has taken to meet the Welfare Requirements 
Notice. The provider is now fully complying with the safeguarding and welfare requirements 
of the early years foundation stage and continues to remain registered with Ofsted.


